
 

 

 

 

 

 

Brethren, 

Greetings from Brazil.  I pray you are all well.  Here in Belém we have been doing our 
weekly English classes with my BJJ instructor and the children’s class in 
Ananindeua.  This has been a great opportunity to learn and practice Portuguese for all 
of us, especially for my wife.  Our children, Samuel and Elizabeth are also regularly 
helping with the children’s class.  Samuel is picking up Portuguese well and is wanting 
to help more this summer.     

We are working on organizing a large-scale outreach for a church group that is coming 
here in August.  We are very excited to have them and want to capitalize on the extra 
hands and feet we will have for a couple of weeks.  We are planning on passing out over 
50 thousand cards with a QR code to our webpage.  We are hoping to concentrate in 4 
different areas of the city.   Chris is working on the website landing pages and I am 
working on getting the cards designed.  We need to get the cards ordered very soon to 
ensure they are here on time.  Please pray this process goes smoothly. 

Chris is currently doing a Bible Study with a man here in Belém.  He is using Lester 
Hudson’s “Basic Bible Truths.”  Thankfully, it had already been translated into 
Portuguese.   We are working on creating a small workbook to go with this to hand out 
in future bible studies. 

We have plans to meet with another contact in Ananindeua next week.  She is the sister-
in-law of the pastor in Ananindeua.  She is really interested in seeing a work on her side 
of the city.  Here it is reasonable to expect that most people that attend a church will be 
within bike-riding or walking distance of the church that they attend regularly.  We still 
want to get a work going in Belém but don’t mind going where the Lord leads.  We 
would appreciate your prayers on this matter.   

Our children are just a week away from finishing up 9th and 11th grade.  We are hoping 
to get the materials for next year ordered soon so that we can start school early next 
year.  Please be praying for Samuel as he makes decisions about what he will do after 
high school.  We are praying about planning a possible furlough next year as well when 
Samuel returns to the U.S.A.  Thank you for your faithfulness!   

Aaron Mendoza 
Missionary to Brazil 

January - February 2024 

Psalms 73:28    But it is good for me to draw near to God: I have 

put my trust in the Lord GOD, that I may declare all thy works. 


